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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

Christmas with us again, we reflect on the past year, cold, wet 
spring.  Followed by a drought. Still our Sussex cattle looked very fit 
and well at the Sussex shows. 
 

I would like to see more members support the summer show but I   
understand the restrictions posed by TB. 
 

Many thanks to Michael and Jackie Hind for hosting the summer walk 
on a lovely June evening.  We all wish them both a long and peaceful 
retirement. 
 

Congratulations to Brenda Hide and her Youth Team that did so well 
at the National Young Show Stars Competition in Malvern.  So very 
important to encourage our young people. 
 

The Annual Prize Giving and Lunch was well supported.  Many thanks 
to the Harmer family for their hard work in making it a great    
success. 
 

Finally grateful thanks to all the members who supported the Society 
this year in a myriad of ways. 

 
Very Happy Christmas and every good fortune in the New Year. 

Don Wells 



JOIN SIGNET BEEFBREEDER 
 

Make a difference to your herd and the breed 
 

Breeders who subscribe to Signet Beefbreeder will receive a retrospective discount on their Capitation 
Fees.   
20% for Weight Recording and a further 20% for Scanning.   
A maximum discount of Ã500 per annum will be  allowed. 
For more information  
Contact: Samuel Boon, AHDB, Signet Breeding Services,  
Stoneleigh Park, Kenilworth, Warwickshire, CV8 2TL 
Tel: 024 7647 8829 Fax: 024 7641 9071  Email: Samuel.Boon@eblex.ahdb.org.uk 

HAILSHAM  
FATSTOCK SHOW 

 
The only information I have on this is that Jane 
Howards steer was Reserve Champion and sold 
for Ã1271. 
 

ASHFORD  
CATTLE SHOW 

 
As this goes to print not too much infor-
mation is available but the Native Cham-
pion was a Sussex Steer from Chandler & 
Dunn Ltd. which sold for 230p kg. 
 
Congratulations.  

Strategic Farms 
E.H. Holdstock & Son 
Elbridge Herd 

 
We will keep you informed when events con-
nected to this take place. 

Peter Szechenyi Trophy 
 

Donôt forget to tell the Office about 
your highest gross price for a Sussex 
or Sussex sired animal achieved at 
any of the Winter Stock Shows 

SUSSEX CATTLE  
SOCIETY EVENTS 

 
There are several events in the planning stage for 
the Spring and we will keep you informed when 
the venues and dates have been finalised. 

 
Please come along and meet other breeders and 
get an insight into how different herds are man-

aged. 

YORKSHIRE NEWS 
 

Malton Market Store Stock Sale early October 
 
Lim/Sussex Heifer 18 months Ã835. 
 
The dealer who purchased her ñItôs about fit, 
whatever you been feeding it?ò The reply ñJust 
grassò. 
 
Suckler Calf Sale 2nd November. 
 
250 head entered.  Battlefield Stud achieved fol-
lowing against the run of the trade. 
 
Lim/Sussex 2 x Steers 7 months Ã66o (av. 
275kgs) 
 
Lim/Sussex 3 x Steers 6.5 months Ã540 
 
Lim/Sussex 2 x Heifers 6.5 months Ã525 

POLLED ?   
Will all calves sired be polled?    
GENETIC TESTING FOR THE 

POLLED GENE 
 

We are now able to offer genetic testing for the 
polled gene. 

Do you need or want to know if an animal is  
homozygous polled? 

For more information and test kits please contact 
the Societyôs Office. 



BIRTH RETURNS 2019  -  Ways to send in your Birth Returns 
 
Complete the handwritten forms that are supplied as part of a self carbonating book. 
 
Send in a print out from Farmplan or similar.  Several of you already do this and please continue to do 
so. 
 
Complete the online PDF Form (available soon on our website) 
 
Download and fill in the MSWord Birth Return and email to us. 
 
Request a list your breeding females in a Birth Return format which will simply require you to enter 
details of calves and sire/s. 
 
Some of the above is new and please bear with us while we get it set up and get through any teething 
problems. 
 
More about this will be sent out to you in 2019. 

BULL INSPECTIONS 
There are some changes moving forward into 2019.  Les Stevens and John Lewis have decided that the 
time has come to retire from inspection bulls on a regular basis.   
 

A very big thank you goes to them both. 
 
Les and John have been inspecting for well over twenty years and we are very grateful for all their 
time and advice which has helped the breed move forward.   
 
A breeder was recently told by a large abattoir that the best thing the Sussex ever did was to introduce 
bull inspections and the carcases reflect this in their quality. 
 
Don Masters will now take over from Les and organise the inspections in the Kent area.  He will be 
assisted by David Stevens, Roger Dunn and James Holdstock.  The Sussex area remains unchanged 
with Don Wells organising inspections assisted by John Giffin, Brenda Hide and Justin Harmer. 
 
Please remember the inspectors give up their time to do this and ask that you complete your forms, 
send them to the Office and allow plenty of time for appointments to be made.  Understandably the 
inspectors try to arrange several visits in a day in an area. 
 
Thank you for your co-operation. 

2019 FEES 
 
You will be pleased to hear that Council have 
decided not to increase any of our fees this year. 

CAPITATION 2019 
 
We are planning some changes in how the Fees are calculated and introducing a variety of ways to 
send in your Birth Returns.  Early in the year you will received a Capitation Form accompanied by a 
list of the breeding cows in your herd.  You will then add to or delete from the list to give a complete 
list of your 2019 calving females.  Your fees will be based on this.  Alternatively you can send in a list 
from your own Farmplan or similar data source. 

MEMBERSHIP 2019 
 
Membership fees are due on 1st January, forms 
and invoices will be sent out to you early in the 
year. 



PRESS RELEASE FROM BUCKHURST PARK  
 

From Sussex to Salamancaé   
 

Traditional cattle from historic English estate head to Spain in inaugural export deal 
  

A batch of one of the Britainôs oldest cattle breeds will soon be grazing on Spanish soils, following a ground-
breaking tie-up between an English Peer of the Realm and a Spanish farmer. 
  

Ten Sussex cattle from Lord De La Warrôs Buckhurst Estate in East Sussex are heading to Julio Grandeôs 5,000 
hectare farm in Salamanca. 
  

Nine heifers and one bull (plus one Longhorn heifer) will be shipped from Withyham to western Spain, marking 
whatôs thought to be the first foray of this beautiful breed on to Spanish ground. 
  

The Buckhurst Estate, the location of the ó100 acre woodô immortalised in AA Milneôs Winnie the Pooh, has 
about 50 ópurebredô Sussex breeding cows. Unlike on many other farms, these animals are not crossed with 
other breeds, making it the largest such ótraditionalô herd in the country. 

  

Meat from Lord De La Warrôs well-known organic herd, 
famous for its marbling and flavour, is destined for plates 
in top-quality restaurants, plus enjoyed by diners at the 
estateôs own pub, The Dorset Arms. 
  

ñWeôve worked hard to nurture a pure Sussex line and are 
proud to have animals with a reputation for producing a 
flavoursome and quality carcass,ò he says. 
  

ñWe keep them on an entirely grass-fed system. Theyôre 
hardy beasts and are phenomenal at converting grass into 
meat.ò 
  

Lord De La Warr has kept the breed, with its distinctive 
rich red-brown coat, for about 15 years at the beautiful 

Buckhurst Estate. ñI canôt imagine this estate without Sussex cattle. Theyôre very special to me.  
 

ñItôs important that we foster interest in these wonderful animals as the number of pure-bred Sussex breeding 
cattle is now so low itôs almost at a level that the Rare Breeds Survival Trust considers ócriticalô. 
  

ñThe animals are easy-to-manage and, because they thrive in low-input situations, dovetail perfectly with 
the many environmental stewardship schemes in which weôre involved. 
  

ñItôs hardly surprising theyôve proved popular in countries as far afield as New Zealand, North America and 
South Africa ï but itôs fantastic to now see them head to Spain. Itôs the first time weôve sold any cattle abroad.ò 
  

The animals are set to be transported this week (planned loading date, December 7) from their home between 
Tunbridge Wells and East Grinstead to the Carrascal de Sanchiricones farm, which is about 800m above sea 
level and sees sub-zero winter temperatures rise as high as 35 degrees Celcius in summer. 
 

Farmer and lawyer Julio Grande says: ñThe first Sussex cattle I ever saw were ones on the Royal Estate at 
Windsor ï and I immediately fell in love with the breed. I was determined then to start a herd.ò  Julio plans to 
establish a pure breed herd, plus cross some of the animals with other breeds to explore opportunities for 
óhybrid vigour'.  ñI am a big admirer of UK farming methods so I'm constantly looking to learn from places 
such as Buckhurst. Iôm very excited about this new project ï and a little nervous!ò 
  

According to the land agent at Buckhurst, Mark Weaver of CLM, the estate has a proud heritage of innovation. 
  

ñThe Sussex cattle enterprise represents a coming together of the traditional and the modern,ò he says. ñItôs 
utilising a breed with roots dating back many centuries into a progressive 21st century farming system. 
  

ñIn the post-Brexit era, as subsidies for direct agricultural production fall and disappear, so farmers and land-
owners will have to come up with new, market-focused ways to generate revenue,ò adds Mark. 
  

ñA few years ago, there was a lot of focus on óContinentalô breeds such as Charolais, but now the day of the 
ónativeô breeds could again be coming and breeds such as the Sussex could be set for a renaissance." 



DIARY DATES 2019 
 
26  April   Spring Show & Sale 
26  April   Annual General Meeting 
23   May   Beef Expo 
25   May   Heathfield Show 
27   May   Surrey Show 
6-8   June   South of England Show 
26-27  June   Royal Norfolk Show 
30   June   Cranleigh Show 
5-7   July    Kent County Show 
  August   National Young Show Stars Competition 
25-26  August   Edenbridge Show 
  September  Farm Walk & Prize Giving 
8  October   Autumn Show & Sale 

SELLING SUSSEX ? 
 

There are now several ways to sell and advertise your cattle. 
 

Firstly there are our Shows & Sales and we hope you will support these both as a     vendor and pur-
chaser, you can always just lend your support by coming along to look at the cattle and to have a chat 
with other breeders. 
 
Advertising with the Society, adverts will automatically go in our Newsletters, update mailings and on 
the Society website and Facebook page.  Additionally we can place  adverts in a number of other Fa-
cebook pages and a couple of test runs have proven   successful especially with breeding females.  
 
As with all advertising words are fine but a good photograph attracts attention and is a necessity in 
some places.  A price helps too and can always be marked as negotiable, offers in excess of, or offers 
in the region of, etc. 
 
WARNING : Adverts on our website and Facebook page will be deleted after 8 weeks and on most 
other locations after two weeks.  Keep the Society Office updated if animals are sold or are still for 
sale. 
 
We cannot do a good job for you unless you give us your support and keep up communication with us. 

 
Friend the Sussex Cattle Society page to keep up 
to date with Society News and Events, Cattle 
For Sale and anything else that might get posted 



SOCIETY SPRING SHOW & SALE APRIL 2019 
 

This is the Societyôs main sale of the year 
 

The breed needs your support as vendors and purchasers 
 

The breed is in demand and we need to promote it with high performing sales 
 

Think now which animals you intend to enter 
 

Make the effort to prepare them well in condition and turn out 
(a little extra feed for a few weeks and a wash and brush shows them off to advantage) 

 
Be proud of your breed and show your pride in your own cattle 

If you have any articles or photographs you would like to see in our 
Newsletters and possibly on Facebook and our Website, please send 

them in to the office. 

Wishing you all a 

Very Happy Christmas 

and a 

Successful New Year 
 

Sue Kennedy 


